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CALENDAR OF EVENTS
Register at www.ccmsonline.org or call (239) 435-7727

Wednesday, May 22, 5:30pm
CCMS After 5 Social

FineMark National Bank & Trust

Saturday, June 15, 6:30pm
CCMS 67th Annual Meeting

Arthrex One Conference Center
Open to the public 

Support opportunities at ccmsonline.org

Monday, June 24, 5:30pm
CCMS After 5 Social

Welcome NCH Residents
Telford Building NCH Downtown

Thursday, July 18, 6:00pm
CCMS After 5 Social

Terracina Grand

August 2-4, 2024
FMA Annual Meeting

Hyatt Grand Cypress Orlando
Register at flmedical.org

Thursday, August 8, 6:00pm
CCMS After 5 Social

with Collier County Dental Assoc. 
Location TBD

Saturday, October 5, 12:00pm 
Foundation of CCMS “Docs & Duffers”

Charity Golf Tournament
Bonita Bay Club, Bonita Springs

Support opportunities at ccmsonline.org

CCMS Board of Directors
2023-2024

President
Gary Swain, MD

	 Vice President	 Treasurer	 Secretary
	 Zubin Pachori, MD	 George Brinnig, MD	 Jose Baez, MD
	 Immediate Past President	 Officer/Director at Large 	 Directors at Large
	 Rebecca Smith, MD	 Glenn Groat, MD 	 Alexandra Grace, DO, Erik Hiester, DO

Ex Officio Directors: April Donahue, Executive Director, CCMS; CCMS Alliance Board Liaison; Michael Schoeller, DO, Resident Physician Representative

Views and opinions expressed in The Forum are those of the authors and are not necessarily those of the Collier County Medical Society’s Board of Directors, staff or advertisers. Copy deadline 
for editorial and advertising submission is the 15th of the month preceding publication. The editorial staff of The Forum reserves the right to edit or reject any submission.

Premier
Circle of Friends

Karen Mosteller, CPA, CHBC • 239-261-5554
kmosteller@markham-norton.com

markham-norton.com

Sunil Muley • 239-919-1361
sunil.muley@lmcu.org

LMCU.org

Josh Zachritz • 239-206-1193
vendors@stickboy.com
stickboycreative.com

Unique Opportunity

For Sale: Established concierge medical
practice with a loyal patient base. 

Serious inquiries only.  Contact via email at
MedPracticeSale2024@yahoo.com
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New Members:

William Barrett, MD
Naples Cancer Advisors
3201 Tamiami Trl N Ste 112 
Naples Fl, 34103
Phone: (239) 846-2273
naplescanceradvisors.org
Board Certified: Radiation Oncology

Anna De Feria, DO
Hospitalist - Internal Medicine
Premier Inpatient Partners
10641 Airport Pulling Rd N #30
Naples, FL 34109
Phone: (239) 330-2933 Fax: (833) 249-6308
premierhosp.com

Practice Updates: 

Arturo Balandra, MD
Michael Binner, MD
Joanna Chon, MD
David Ornstein, MD
Marc Guttman, DO
Philip Wong, MD
Naples Urology Associates
New Phone: (239) 539-8810. 

Matthew Connor, MD
Joined Practice: Precision Healthcare Specialists
400 8th St N
Naples, FL 34102
Phone: (239) 262-1171 Fax: (239) 261-8491

Todd Lindquist, MD
Joined Practice: Precision Healthcare Specialists
977 N Collier Blvd Ste 109
Marco Island, FL 34145
Phone: (239) 262-1171 Fax: (239) 261-8491

Valeriu Neagu, MD
Integris Physician Group
New Address: 1019 Crosspointe Dr Unit 1
Naples, FL 34110
New Fax: (239) 317-6112

Member News

New Opportunity  for CCMS Members 
Fiduciary 401(k) Plan

 Easy to Administer
 Fiduciary Protection
 Comprehensive Service Providers

For a Hassle-Free Proposal 
call 239-513-6513 or email

Shannon@wiseriverwealthmanagement.com

1421 Pine Ridge Rd. Suite 300 Naples FL 34109 Raymond 
James & Associates Inc. Member New York Stock 

Exchange/SIPC

 Compliant
 Cost Effective
 Employee Retention

Shannon Holland, CFP®, CDFA™, AIF® 
CERTIFIED FINANCIAL PLANNER™ 
Associate Vice President, Investments

Dan Hawley, MBA, WMS™, CPFA® 
Financial Advisor

You take care  
of your patients.  

We take care of your practice.

Contact us today for your  
complimentary assessment.
(239) 261-5554   |   Markham-Norton.com 
5185 Castello Drive, Suite 4   |   Naples, FL   |   34103

Running a practice demands your full attention; let our team 
step in and take the business end of things off your plate.  
As members of the National Society of Certified Healthcare 
Business Consultants, we have the knowledge and experience 
to provide specialized financial solutions for medical practices.  
Our team stays up to date with the latest industry trends  
and regulations, ensuring that we provide you with the most  
effective strategies to help your practice succeed, no matter 
what stage it’s in.
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A Message from the CCMS President
Gary Swain, M.D., Board President

As we have just reached the 
end of another Medical 
Society fiscal year, I want 
to take this opportunity to 
thank you for your continued 
membership in CCMS. Our 
organization has grown in 
numbers over the last few 
years and stood at 755 at 
the end of March. Despite 
this growth, at the time of 
writing this more than 30 
members have yet to renew 

their membership in 2024. We would like to encourage those 
who have not renewed to consider rejoining. Please do so by 
May 31st to be included in the next Physician Directory. 

While this year has been calmer than recent years, which dealt 
with many issues, including a global pandemic, hurricanes, 
and other matters creating barriers to our ability as physicians 
to provide quality care to our patients, we continue to face 
several challenging and ongoing problems, such as inadequate 
Medicare reimbursements, a cumbersome prior authorization 
process, and an overall shortage of physicians in Collier County. 
The Florida Medical Association (FMA) addresses many of 
these challenges on the state level.   

Your CCMS Board of Directors is preparing to attend the 
FMA Annual Meeting August 2-4, to review, discuss, and 
vote on resolutions submitted to the FMA by component 
medical societies. This is an opportunity for your voice to 
be heard at the state level. Any resolutions you would like to 
have considered by the FMA this year should be submitted 
to CCMS Executive Director April Donahue by May 24 so 
that our board can approve them and forward them to the 
FMA in time for inclusion in the Annual Meeting Handbook 
Addendum. April has guidelines for how resolutions should be 
structured, and the board will help in editing. Keep in mind 
the mission of CCMS is to serve the needs of our physician 
members so they can better serve the needs of the community. 
Any ideas on how your FMA can help with that would be an 
appropriate subject for a resolution.

In past years, the FMA and the FMA Political Action 
Committee (PAC) have been successful in several legislative 
initiatives. The Live Healthy Bill has recently addressed several 
issues, including the Florida Reimbursement Assistant for 
Medical Education (FRAME) program. This program will 
provide eligible practitioners with 25% of their principal loan 
amount per year for up to 4 years with a maximum award of 
$150,000. The Live Healthy Bill also appropriated an additional 
$62 million ($92 million total) for 880 new residency slots for 
Florida. Another program created under the Live Healthy Bill 

is the Training, Education, and Clinicals in Health (TEACH) 
funding program. This program provides qualified facilities 
with funding to offset costs associated with establishing, 
maintaining, or expanding clinical training programs. These 
programs as well as the Graduate Assistant Physician program 
seek to reduce the physician shortage and lead to improved 
access to care.  

The FMA successfully attempted to restrict the scope of 
practice expansion for non-physicians by defeating several bills, 
including one allowing Naturopaths to practice as physicians 
and having prescriptive authority. Also defeated was a bill that 
allowed psychologists to have prescriptive authority. With the 
support of the FMA, other bills allowing Certified Registered 
Nurse Anesthetists and Psychiatric Nurse Practitioners to 
practice autonomously without a physician protocol were also 
defeated. Bills to promote the scope of practice expansion 
seem ongoing, and only through supporting legislators who 
understand the issues can the FMA continue to support its 
physician members. Membership in the FMA and the FMA 
PAC provides resources to continue this effort.

While the FMA had several successes this legislative session, 
some initiatives did not become law. The Tort Reform Bill, the 
bill addressing Restrictive Covenants with Physicians, and the 
Corporate Practice of Medicine bills did not pass. I anticipate 
these issues will be seen again in the future.

The CCMS Physician Wellness Program is one of the CCMS 
priorities in attempting to serve our physicians. This program, 
which provides confidential, cost-free counseling services to 
members, continues to be highly successful. We have provided 
34 sessions for members through March of this year, with 
annual sessions ranging from 69 in 2018 to 146 total sessions 
last year.  

After a multi-year sabbatical, the much-loved Physician Talent 
show returned, thanks to the hard work and efforts of many. 
The show was well attended, raising funds for the Foundation 
of CCMS, the Neighborhood Health Clinic, and the Physician 
Led Access Network. For their efforts in organizing this event, 
Drs. Erik Hiester, Nina Korunda, and Rebecca Smith have 
been named recipients of the CCMS President’s Award this 
year. They will be recognized at the upcoming CCMS annual 
meeting on June 15th. 

Finally, I encourage all of you to attend the Annual Meeting 
where we will install your new Board of Directors including 
President Dr. Zubin Pachori, provide fellowship with other 
members, and recognize the outstanding efforts of our 
Physician of the Year, Dr. Corey Howard.
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Limited availability due to venue. Contact
Ryan McLain, Director of Operations,
directly to confirm attendance.

239.690.9820

Visit our website
mfgflorida.com

Hosted by: Dan Shannon, Principal of Meridian Financial Group

PROTECTION
SEMINAR
Florida physicians are in a heightened
need of asset protection with today’s ever
increasing litigious environment. Attend
this seminar and learn from one of the
foremost experts in the industry on the
subject of Asset Protection Planning. 

ASSET

K E Y  P O I N T S

Adam Kirwan
Attorney

June 20, 2024 at 6:30 p.m.

The Capital Grille
9005 Mercato Dr, Naples, FL 34108

How to use trusts and estate planning to help protect your assets

What assets are exempt from your creditors and how to use them to help protect
your wealth

How to use wage accounts to help protect your earnings from garnishment

The potential risks of procrastinating and not planning ahead

How Florida’s revised Limited Liability Company Act may impact your asset
protection

How to structure the ownership of owner-occupied medical space to protect the
property from lawsuits

Complimentary for physician members of Collier County Medical Society

File # 6516021.1
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15th Annual Women’s Health Forum “Fit & Fabulous You: Today & 
Beyond” a Resounding Success

Collier County Medical Society
As part of its ongoing efforts to be a health resource for residents 
and visitors in Collier County, Collier County Medical Society 
and the Foundation of CCMS were pleased to host the 15th 
Annual Women’s Health Forum, a free health education event 
for the public, on Saturday, March 23, 8:30am-12:45pm at the 
Naples United Church of Christ. 

More than 300 participants at this popular event enjoyed 
breakout sessions with educational talks from 23 CCMS member 
physicians; an exhibit hall with 24 vendors that offered resources, 
products, and solutions for women; and healthy refreshments, 
with 22 volunteers and staff helping to make the event possible. 

“We are grateful for another successful Women’s Health Forum 
that provided a wellspring of tailored medical education to our 
attendees,” said committee chair Dr. Catherine Kowal. “Thank 
you to the dedicated physician speakers for their invaluable 
contributions to the community as well as to all supporters 
whose generosity enabled us to raise $6,550 for our Foundation.”

The Forum, with the theme “Fit & Fabulous You: Today 
& Beyond” focused on helping attendees develop a deeper 
understanding of their health and what it takes to become more 
“fit & fabulous”. The presentations were designed to strengthen 
attendees’ wellness skills so they achieve their healthcare goals 
today and beyond, and included innovations in women’s health, 
new medical technologies, and important developments in 
women’s preventive care.

Presenters were carefully selected by the physician members of 
the Women’s Health Forum Committee. Breakout session topics 
were chosen based on value and impact on women’s health and 
included: Aesthetics, Arthritis, Brain & Spine Health, Breast 
Cancer, Gastroenterology, Fitness, Heart & Vascular Health, Joint 
Replacement, Hormone Replacement Therapy, Osteoporosis, 
Pain Management, Weight Loss, and more. Each presentation 
had a dedicated physician Q&A session allowing attendees time 
to gain a deeper understanding of the topic. 

Each year the Forum also enables CCMS to donate funds to its 
charitable Foundation, to help provide scholarships for future 
medical professionals and support for local healthcare programs 
in need. Contributions from event sponsors and exhibitors, plus 
donations from attendees make this support possible. Attendee 
donations at the door totaled $1,550, and CCMS is donating 
$5,000 of the sponsor and exhibitor fees. For more information 
on the Foundation of CCMS, a 501(c)3 charitable organization, 
visit ccmsfoundation.org. 

The 15th Annual Women’s Health Forum was made possible 
with the generosity of presenting sponsors Hobdari Family 
Health, Inspire Exercise Medicine/Magnolia Breast Center, 
and Wintrust Wealth Management. Support was provided by 
sponsors Creative Scripts Compound Pharmacy, Healthcare 
Network, Indiana Joint Replacement Institute, Life in Naples, 
Paradise Coast Breast Specialists, ProScan NCH Imaging, and 
Vascular Center of Naples. Numerous exhibitors and supporters 
were also critical to the event’s success.

CCMS, an association representing more than 700 physicians, 
is dedicated to serving the needs of their physician members so 
they can better serve the needs of the community. Founded in 
1957, CCMS brings together physicians who have an interest 
in organized medicine and share the goals of maintaining high 
standards of clinical care in Collier County. The Annual Women’s 
Health Forum is a critical part of the Medical Society’s community 
outreach. Stay tuned for details on the 2025 Women’s Health 
Forum next spring.

Thank you to the Presenting Sponsors:
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More photos from the event are available at facebook.com/ccmsonline.
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The Palace Waves Back – A Recollection
Linda Lucombe, MD, MBE, CCMS Member

It feels like just a few short 
weeks since I received that 
weighty letter bearing the 
news of my nomination for 
an MBE from King Charles 
of England. 

The missive, complete 
with royal seal, sought 
confirmation that I was 
willing to accept the award, 
and asked that I keep the 
matter confidential until the 

official announcement was made by the Crown. 

In suspended disbelief, excitement, and pride, I took a step 
back, a deep breath, and a quiet moment to absorb this news 
that my name was actually on the King’s 2023 Birthday Honors 
List. 

It could have been one of those cinematic sequences when the 
hero’s journey scrolls by at stunning speed: Born in St Lucia, 
former British colony, independence in 1979, rapid social and 
economic change, migration for greater opportunity, university 
graduation, New York, New Jersey, Naples… then me. 

Like most former colonies across 
the British Commonwealth, it was a 
pretty big deal when any royal person 
visited our island. Public holidays, 
pronouncements and parades were the 
norm, along with uniformed school-
children lining city streets, waving with 
island excitement. Now it seemed the 
Palace was finally waving back with 
an invitation to tea and truffles and 
trophies. 

It was a small struggle to stay calm and 
dignified, but I managed to remain as 
level-headed as possible while serving 

this news to family and friends. Happily, they were not all 
familiar with the details of an MBE Award, so as the latest 
prospective recipient, I took some pains to explain. 

The acronym stands for Member of the Order of the British 
Empire, as established by King George V in 1917. It is conferred 
on exemplars who achieve lasting impact in their fields of work, 
study, or civic service to community. My particular award was 
for humanitarian service to my homeland, Saint Lucia. 

Though my investiture was still months away, I was nervous 
about preparing for the grand event. Clearly, flying to England, 
literally to see the King, would be one of my most memorable 
moments. 

No Cinderella syndrome for me, but lots of excitement all the 
same. I was abuzz with questions: when to fly, what to wear, 
where to stay, who to invite, and above all, what protocol at the 
Palace …? 

Then, it dawned on me that the Royals virtually invented pomp 
and ceremony and had been doing this for several centuries. No 
doubt, much of this detail would be revealed at the promised 
briefing two weeks before the event. All I had to do meanwhile, 
was still my beating heart. 

On January 31, as I entered the surreal surroundings of 
Buckingham Palace, I felt like the personification of the 
Commonwealth itself. Here I was, seated among many other 
deserving honorees from around the world, arrayed in all our 
diversity. As we were ushered into the Music Room for the 
imminent investiture, I took in the grandeur of the space and 
its long histories of controversial conquest. 

We had been forewarned that Her Royal Highness, Princess 
Ann would stand in for her brother Charles who had been 
absented by a medical matter of some yet undisclosed delicacy. 

So it was, that Princess Ann and I came to converse for all of 
three minutes about Saint Lucia, my philanthropic work and 
my impressions of contemporary London. Soon enough, my 
palpitations subsided, and I happily accepted the promised 
medal with a pride and presumed dignity. 

Thankfully, that medal and these momentous memories, will 
long remind me of the need to continue my humanitarian 
work, and encourage others to serve their communities in any 
capacity they can.

Her Royal Highness, 
Princess Ann and

Dr. Lucombe

Dr. Lucombe and her daugter Evana
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An Invitation to
transform your brand

An Invitation to
transform your brand

Enhance your Instagram online
presence to:

 attract more patients
 supplement your income 
 leave your 7-5 job to gain
financial freedom & regain
your work : life balance.

For inquiries, email
Info@drsciavolinoday.com
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CCMS to Present Member Awards at Annual Meeting
Collier County Medical Society

CCMS will recognize four physician members at its 67th 
Annual Meeting on June 15th at Arthrex One Conference 
Center. Dr. Corey Howard is the recipient of the 10th Annual 
CCMS Physician of the Year Award. Drs. Erik Hiester, Nena 
Korunda, and Rebecca Smith are recipients of the CCMS 
President’s Award. RSVP at ccmsonline.org.

Physician of the Year – Corey Howard, M.D.

The Physician of the 
Year Award honors 
a CCMS member 
w h o   d e s e r v e s 
special recognition 
f o r   e x e m p l a r y 
contributions to the 
practice of medicine 
and/or outstanding 

service to our community. Medical Society members submit 
nominations to the CCMS board, who this year selected Dr. 
Howard, as nominated by Dr. Catherine Kowal.

Dr. Howard has served as Chair of the Florida Medical 
Association’s delegation to the American Medical Association 
for the past 14 years and works with state medical societies, 
specialty medical societies, young physicians, residents/fellows, 
and medical students to craft national policies that guide our 
profession. He played a vital role in advocating for Medicare 
Payment reform to the AMA to become one of its top priorities 
after many years of coalition building and dedicated work. To 
date, this year’s planned Medicare cuts have been reduced by 
over half.

“I am deeply honored to receive this prestigious award from 
CCMS. Throughout my career, I have been committed to 
supporting fellow physicians in navigating the intricacies of 
healthcare policy at both state and national levels,” said Dr. 
Howard. “I could not have done this without the support of 
the CCMS throughout my career. I firmly believe that there 
is still much to be accomplished, particularly in addressing the 
shortcomings of the Medicare Payment system. The preservation 
and advancement of private medical practice are crucial for 
both our profession and the well-being of our patients. It is my 
sincere hope that our colleagues will join in advocating for the 
future of our profession.”

Dr. Howard embodies the essence of a dedicated physician 
leader, committed to excellence in patient care and advancing 
healthcare policy. With nearly three decades of experience as 
a practicing physician, including his recent role as a concierge 
physician, Dr. Howard has consistently championed patient 
welfare, medical innovation, and transformative healthcare 
initiatives.

His career has been marked by a relentless dedication to 
supporting physicians in their practice through active 
involvement in organized medicine’s policymaking process. 
As the 142nd president of the FMA, after serving six years as 
Speaker and Vice Speaker of the FMA, Dr. Howard’s leadership 
has been instrumental in shaping the medical landscape, 
advocating for physicians’ rights, and driving forward the 
profession.

Additionally, Dr. Howard’s leadership extends beyond his role 
in the FMA. He has served as president of CCMS and chaired 
the resident physician section of the American Society of 
Internal Medicine nationally, further demonstrating his passion 
for enhancing physician well-being and shaping the future of 
healthcare.

Dr. Howard is the recipient of the highest honor from the 
American College of Physicians, Florida Chapter, the Service 
Award, the Gerold L. Schlebier MD Advocate for Medical 
Students Award from the FMA, and most recently received 
a Presidential Citation from the American Academy of 
Dermatology for his work on Medicare payment reform.

In addition to his medical expertise, Dr. Howard’s diverse skill 
set and passions paint a multifaceted portrait of his personality. 
Board-certified in internal medicine and fellowship-trained in 
gastroenterology and liver diseases, he also holds certifications 
in anti-aging, functional, and regenerative medicine. His 
pursuits outside of medicine, including being a professionally 
trained plant-based cook, an accomplished author, an Ironman 
triathlete, and a talented musician who participated in the local 
physician talent show several times, exemplify his zest for life 
and boundless creativity.

Beyond his professional endeavors, Dr. Howard finds true 
joy with his beloved family—his wife Dr Cyndi Yag-Howard, 
an esteemed Vice President of the American Academy of 
Dermatology, and their three grown children, Aubrey, Bradley, 
and Benjamin. Together, they cherish moments of adventure 
and relaxation at their home in Park City, indulging in pursuits 
like mountain biking, skiing, golfing, and simply reveling in 
the beauty of life’s simple pleasures.

President’s Awards – Erik Hiester, D.O., Nena Korunda, 
M.D., and Rebecca Smith, M.D.

The President’s Award is given when the CCMS board wishes 
to honor someone for unique accomplishments related to 
healthcare. This year, the board has selected Drs. Hiester, 
Korunda, and Smith for reviving the Physicians Community 
Talent Show.

Continued on page 11
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Is your dermatology practice 
financing due for a closer look?

Whether you’re looking to expand your practice or buy new 
equipment, LMCU’s experienced local lenders will work with 
you to provide personalized commercial loan solutions, with 
competitive rates and flexible terms.

It all starts with a simple conversation.
LMCU.org/SunilMuley

Sunil Muley 
(239) 919-1361
Sunil.Muley@LMCU.org

13045-CCMS-Dermatologist-7.5x4.5.indd   113045-CCMS-Dermatologist-7.5x4.5.indd   1 4/3/24   11:08 AM4/3/24   11:08 AM

Continued from page 10
They planned a successful show that highlighted the talents of 
local physicians and raised $8,265 each for the Foundation of 
CCMS, Physician Led Access Network of Collier County, and 
the Neighborhood Health Clinic.

Dr. Hiester is a board-certified Family 
Practice physician at NCH where he works 
with his wife, Dr. Karen Hiester. He has a 
piano performance minor from Univ. of 
Miami and has accompanied instrumental 
and praise bands the last 20 years. He is a 
director-at-large on the CCMS board.

Dr. Korunda, who opened Korunda 
Medical Institute in 2008, has also founded 
“Little Angels Worldwide”, a nonprofit 
organization to help orphanages in Croatia 
and Nigeria. She is vice-chair of the CCMS 
Diversity, Health Equity, and Inclusion 
Committee, and a board member of PLAN.

Dr. Smith is a physician with NCH Medical 
Group and specializes in PM&R, Hospice 
& Palliative Medicine and Pain Medicine. 
She has maintained a lifelong appreciation 
of the role of “mind body spirit” in 
maintaining wellbeing. She is immediate 
past president of the CCMS board.

“It is my honor to share the President’s Award with my 
colleagues Dr. Rebecca Smith and Dr. Nena Korunda,” 
remarked Dr. Hiester. “Our combined and sustained efforts 
developing the re-envisioned 2023 Physician’s Community 
Talent Show resulted in an exceptionally successful event. 
Moreover, having the opportunity to discover and share hidden 
talents with our colleagues, transcending our medical spheres, 
has been inspiring and moving.”

“Witnessing the results of our meticulous planning during that 
unforgettable evening was truly special,” said Dr. Korunda. 
“It serves as a testament to the power of collaboration and 
dedication. I am immensely grateful for the opportunity to 
contribute to such a meaningful event.”

Dr. Smith commented, “It was terrific to see the amazing talents 
of our physicians and healthcare community! I am thankful for 
the amazing support that was given to us by our local sponsors 
and hospital systems, as well as the participation of our Naples 
community.”
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Reporting Requirement Likely Applies to Most Medical Practices that do 
Business as a Corporation or LLC

Linda R. Minck, Attorney
Congress passed the 
Corporate Transparency Act 
on a bipartisan basis. This 
law creates a new beneficial 
ownership information 
(“BOI”) reporting 
requirement as part of the 
U.S. government’s efforts 
to make it harder for bad 
actors to hide or benefit 
from their ill-gotten gains 
through shell companies. A 
business which qualifies as a 

“Reporting Company” needs to file the BOI Application this 
year if the entity(ies) were filed before 2024 and anytime there 
is a change of beneficial owners or addresses. 

If an entity is a Reporting Company and was or is filed after 
January 1, 2024, but before January 1, 2025, then it will need 
to file the BOI Application within 90 days after the entity 
is formed. If the entity is formed AFTER January 1, 2025, 
then the BOI Application must be filed within 30 days of 
creation of the entity. There are 23 types of businesses exempt 
from reporting. The definitions of a Reporting Company 
and those exemptions are in the Small Business Guide which 
can be found at FinCEN.gov/BOI. FinCEN’s BOI webpage 
also provides a Small Entity Compliance Guide; Answers to 
Frequently Asked Questions; and an introductory video. 

There is a good probability that most medical practices who do 
business through a corporation or limited liability company 
will need to file a BOI Application. However, some entities 
may meet the exemption for a large operating company if all 
six of the criteria required apply to the entity. Thus, all medical 
practices should review the Small Business Guide and comply 
if an exception is not met.

If a practice has more than one entity, a BOI Application 
would likely need to be done for all entities, i.e. if there is 
an entity for the practice and one to own a building, then 
file for both. The willful failure to timely report complete or 
updated ownership information to FinCEN or provide false or 
fraudulent information may result in civil or criminal penalties, 
including civil penalties of $500 per day that the violation 
continues or criminal penalties including imprisonment up to 
2 years and/or a fine of up to $10,000.

To be prepared to file the BOI Application, the following 
information should be gathered for each entity: Full legal name; 
Tradename or DBA (if any); Employer Identification Number; 
Business address; Owners’ (members’ or shareholders’) names, 

dates of birth, residential addresses, and the same information 
for the Applicant of the Reporting Company (including a copy 
of the Applicant’s driver’s license). There are several other types 
of Proof of Identity if any of the individuals do not have a 
driver’s license. The Applicant information is not necessary if 
the Reporting Company was formed before January 1, 2024.

Tips For Filing an Online BOI Application:

Read the Small Business Guide. It has easy to read definitions, 
instructions, and a good chart to ascertain if an entity needs to 
report. To find the Small Business Guide, go to FinCEN.gov/
BOI and click on the blue block on the left side that reflects 
Small Business Resources and choose Small Business Guide and 
review it. After you review the Guide, gather the information, 
and download the drivers’ licenses needed, completing the 
Application should only take about 30 minutes. Do not stop 
and close a partial application without filing or info may be lost 
and then needs re-entered.

Next, file online by choosing File BOI E-filing on the top 
right of the Small Business Resources page. When completing 
the Application, leave the dash that is in your EIN out of the 
form. When moving forward to the next page, at the bottom 
right corner, hit the blue “NEXT”. To go back pages, hit the 
blue “PREVIOUS” tab. Do not try to use the arrow keys or 
information may be lost. Download the drivers’ licenses to be 
dragged into the Application when asked to do so. When the 
application is submitted if advised that there were incomplete 
section(s), just hit PREVIOUS to see the sections with a red 
square around them and complete them. When the Application 
is complete, a confirmation will appear. Download it for the 
Reporting Company’s File. 

Alert: FinCEN has been notified of recent fraudulent attempts to solicit 
information from individuals and entities who may be subject to reporting 
requirements under the Corporate Transparency Act. The fraudulent 
correspondence may be titled “Important Compliance Notice” and asks 
the recipient to click on a URL or to scan a QR code. Those e-mails or 
letters are fraudulent. FinCEN does not send unsolicited requests. Please 
do not respond to these fraudulent messages, click on any links, or scan any 
QR codes within them.

Ms. Minck is founder of Minck Law: minck-law.com
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The Collier County Medical Society nominating committee 
must present its slate of CCMS officers to the membership each 
spring, at least 30 days prior to the annual meeting. According to 
CCMS bylaws, candidates proposed by a CCMS member to the 
committee must be proposed in writing, including qualifications, 
at least 60 days before the annual meeting. 

The 2024 CCMS nominating committee is pleased to present to 
the membership the following Slate of Candidates for 2024-2025.
 
Board of Directors:

•	 Zubin Pachori, M.D. – President
•	 Jose Baez, M.D. – Vice President 
•	 George Brinnig, M.D. – Treasurer
•	 Glenn Groat, M.D. – Secretary
•	 Alexandra Grace, D.O. – Officer/Director at Large 
•	 Erik Hiester, D.O. – Director at Large
•	 Sonal Sura, M.D. – Director at Large

Alternate FMA Delegates:
•	 Tam Mai, M.D.
•	 Rafael Haciski, M.D.
•	 Yaritza Perez-Soto, M.D.

As 2023-2024 CCMS Board President, Gary Swain, M.D. will 
also remain on the board in the position of Immediate Past 
President.
 
The Slate of Candidates will be presented to the active membership, 
for a vote, at the CCMS Annual Meeting June 15th at Arthrex 
One Conference Center. CCMS Physician members are invited 
to attend at no charge; please register at ccmsonline.org/events.

Nominations from the floor are accepted from a member in 
good standing and with the consent of the nominee. Only active 
members of the Society shall be considered for office (does 
not include adjunct, associate, resident, retired, or honorary). 
Candidates for president shall have served a minimum of one 
year on the Board of Directors. Candidates for vice-president 
shall have served either on the Board of Directors or chaired the 
PAC or a committee for one year. Those elected shall assume 
office at the close of the annual membership meeting for a term 
of one year.

I would like to thank the 2024 nominating committee for their 
participation: 

•	 Erik Hiester, D.O.
•	 Zubin Pachori, M.D.
•	 Yaritza Perez-Soto, M.D.
•	 Sonal Sura, M.D.

CCMS Slate of Officers 2024-2025
Nena Korunda, M.D., Chair, CCMS Nominating Committee

Jose Baez, M.D.

George Brinnig, M.D.

Tam Mai, M.D.

Alexandra Grace, D.O.

Glenn Groat, M.D.

Erik Hiester, D.O.

Zubin Pachori, M.D.

Yaritza Perez-Soto, M.D.

Sonal Sura, M.D.

Rafael Haciski, M.D.
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CCMS After 5 Socials
CCMS Everblades Outing
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Dr. Jose Baez, Dr. Christopher Fiechter

Dr. Kae Ferber, Sue YaklichDr. Daniela Burchhardt, Dr. Andrew Bonett Julie Smiddy, Dr. William Smiddy

Dr. Diane Brzezinski, Dr. Michael Hellman Kathryn Camisa, Dr. Charles Camisa, Mary Maceyko, 
Dr. Ronald Maceyko

Dr. Karen Larson, Dr. Leopoldo Baccaro

Dr. Jason Watters, Dr. Angelo Babbo Dr. Marc Guttman, Dr. Alexandra Granath Nader Girgis, Dr. Sonal Sura, and family

Dr. Tami Kuhlman, Michael Petrick,
Dr. Rhena Ruiz-Novero, Dr. Cesar DeLeon

Robert Sanchez, Dr. Joanna Chon, and guests
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SUPPORT OPPORTUNITIES

7:15PM Dinner & Program

Register at ccmsonline.org/events, call (239) 435-7727, email info@ccmsonline.org
Complimentary for CCMS physician members. First CCMS member guest $25. 

Additional seats $125 each. Semi-formal Attire. OPEN TO THE PUBLIC.

Contact CCMS at (239) 435-7727 or visit ccmsonline.org/support.

MedMal Direct 
Insurance

RSVP BY JUNE 7TH

Support provided by:

Featuring the Installation of our 2024-2025 Board President Dr. Zubin PachoriDr. Zubin Pachori & 
CCMS Board of Directors. Highlights include the CCMS Physician of the Year Award 

Presentation to Dr. Corey HowardDr. Corey Howard, CCMS President’s Awards to Drs. Erik HiesterDrs. Erik Hiester,  
Nena KorundaNena Korunda, & Rebecca SmithRebecca Smith, and special guest Dr. Jason GoldmanDr. Jason Goldman, FMA President.

6:30PM Cocktail Reception

PROGRAM OVERVIEW

67TH ANNUAL 
MEETING
Saturday, June 15th, 2024 | 6:30PM-9:30PMSaturday, June 15th, 2024 | 6:30PM-9:30PM

Arthrex One Conference CenterArthrex One Conference Center
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Cleerly uses Artificial Intelligence (AI) to analyze 
your CCTA scan to help identify and define 

potentially dangerous plaque build up on the artery walls earlier so your 
doctor can provide a personalized treatment plan for you.

HeartFlow uses Artificial Intelligence (AI) to 
create a 3D digital model of your coronary 

arteries from your CCTA scan and then simulate blood flow. The end 
result is a color-coded map showing your doctor which plaques are 
causing dangerous blockages.

239-624-4443 • proscan.com

State-of-the-Art
Heart Imaging of Exceptional Imaging

Contact ProScan to learn how the latest in heart imaging can 
suport you and your physician in preventing heart attacks.

HeartFlow 3D map of coronary arteries


